Mystic Harbor Management Commission

May 3, 2007
The Mystic Harbor Management Commission held a regular meeting on Thursday, May 3, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. at the Fourth District Voting Hall.  Commission members present were:  Chairman David Carreau, Richard Lotz, Jack Washburn, Jack Lee and Fred Allard.  Harbormaster Paul Watts was present.
Call to Order

Chairman Carreau called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
The Commission said the pledge of allegiance.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion to accept the April 5, 2007 minutes.  Mr. Washburn seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved by the Commission.

Mooring Permit Renewals

Harbormaster Watts reported that an additional $400.00 was deposited at Town Hall on April 27, 2007.  Only a few permit holders have not been returned.  Masons Island has 14 mooring permits outstanding for payment.
Dredging of Federal Channel – Funding
Chairman Carreau spoke with and will follow-up by letter to Sheila Duffy, the marine affairs contact in Representative Joe Courtney’s Washington, D.C. office.  Ms. Duffy has received the information package regarding the $400,000.00 in federal funding that had been designated for testing and sampling.  The request will need to be submitted as part of a new legislative bill.
Reckless Operation - Beacon Sign;  Jailhouse Point – Summer Status 

Harbormaster Watts will use his boat to assist with the placement of the “no wake” sign at Morgan Point.  At Jailhouse Point, he will bring in the ramp from the mooring to the pilings for reattachment for summer use.
Transient Buoys
Chairman Carreau painted and attached new eyebolts and chains to the 4 buoys for anchorage area “T-2”.  They will be put back into the water by Masons Island Marina next week.

Walker Dock – Masons Island -DEP #200700116-DL
Mr. Lee made a motion that the Commission reviewed without comment the application for the dock.  Mr. Washburn seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.
DEP Workshop 05/22/07

An all day workshop on private docks in Connecticut will be held at the DEP-Old Lyme facility at a cost of $10.00 per person on May 22nd.  The Commission will sponsor participation.
Adjournment

Mr. Lotz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  Mr. Washburn seconded the motion and it was so voted.

Respectfully submitted,
David Carreau, Chairman
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